

AUSTRALIAN HOTELS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIA)

ABN 79 948 978 376

22 October 2013

Dr. Richard Chadwick, General Manager, Adjudication Branch ACCC, GPO Box 3131 Canberra ACT 2601

Email: Richard.Chadwick@accc.gov.au

Dear Dr. Chadwick,

The Australian Hotels Association (Victoria) wishes to place on record its support of the submission of the National Office of AHA of 21 October 2013 in respect of the granting of an interim authorisation to APRA for the conduct of its business.

We support the submission of AHA that the interim authorisation should expire on or before 15 June 2014 and require:

- APRA to publish on or before the 15 April 2014 as a single document, a comprehensive plain English guide that outlines all of the licence categories individually including the specified information in C3 and a simple single comprehensive plain English Licence Assessment Form and simple plain English Forms for each licence category.
- APRA to publish a single document detailing the revised ADR scheme as set out in C5 on or before the 15 April 2014.
- ACC to publish the ACCC Guidelines to assist Copyright Tribunal in the determination of copyright remuneration on or before the 15 April 2014.
- An additional pre-decision conference is held, if requested, on or before 15
 May 2014 with respect to the APRA guides, Revised ADR Scheme and ACC
 Guidelines.

Yours sincerely.

Brian Kearney

Chief Executive Officer

AHA (Vic)

Advice Support Network Influence